
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Tuesday 15th July 2025 

 

Dear Parents/Carers  

End of Summer Term 

 

As we end this school year, I wanted to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support 

and to celebrate the successes we have seen this academic year in terms of your child and the 

school. 

 

On Friday 18th July, school will finish at 12.25pm. There will be a phased release of students, 

beginning at 12.00pm and we will be encouraging students to return home directly at the end of the 

school day. 

 

This year at City Academy has seen us successfully continue to embed our Opportunities offer. It 

has been fantastic to see our students engage in such a wide variety of extra-curricular activities 

and we have seen our offer grow throughout the year. We are pleased that our breakfast club 

provision has seen such interest from students and their families and enjoy seeing them from 

7.45am every morning for sport, breakfast, revision, homework and socialising. This year has also 

seen a further development of our students as leaders in many areas, so, please speak with your 

child about our opportunities for student leadership in the new school year and encourage them to 

apply. 

 

Our biggest success this year, is our students and their continued dedication to their successful 

futures. I am always impressed, as I walk the corridors during lessons and see your child hard at 

work. The support we have seen from families at events throughout the year, including parents 

evening and showcases has demonstrated your continued commitment to your child’s future. I am 

immensely proud of everything we are doing, and long may this continue, and I look forward to the 

further improvements we will see next year. 

 

Studies have shown the importance of retrieval practice and revision as excellent ways to store 

learning in a person’s long-term memory, a skill crucial for future success. To aid students with this 

we have purchased a subscription to GCSE Pod for all students in Year 11 and Year 10 to support 

them. GCSE Pod is an online library of content and information in the subjects that your child 

studies.  

 

It will be used by teachers to set tasks and homework for students but should also be used by 

students as an independent revision tool. We have given each student in Year 10 a tutorial of how 

to use GCSE Pod and get the most from it, ready for Year 11. If your child was absent or late on the 

day of this, they can go to the website and click “get started” in the login section to activate their 

account. There is more information for parents about how to use GCSE Pod here 

- https://www.gcsepod.com/parent-resources/ .  

 

https://www.gcsepod.com/parent-resources/


 
 

 
 
 
 

In the new term we will Introduce Year 9 (who will then be Year 10) to this platform and ensure they 

know how to use it. If your child is in years 7, 8 or 9, we encourage them to keep reviewing their 

learning over the break to ensure they retain all learning into the new year. They will continue to 

have access to platforms such as Educake, Sparx Maths and Reading Plus. 

 

 

This term has seen our year 11 students successfully complete their GCSE exams, with us saying 

goodbye, for now, on Friday 20th June. We look forward to seeing them on Thursday 21st August for 

results day.  

 

Students in year 11 and their parents/carers are welcome to come into school, to the school site at 

Langley Walk, to collect their GCSE results on Thursday 21st August between 9.00am – 11.30pm, 

entering through the entrance on Cregoe Street. Staff, senior leaders and careers advisors will be 

on hand to give students any advice and support they need as they take their next steps. If you are 

unable to come into school, please contact us, so we can make arrangements to get your results to 

you.  

 

We know that the summer can be a challenge to some families. Bring it on Brum (BIOB) is a 

Birmingham holiday activities program for children who receive Free School Meals (FSM). There 

are a wide range of activities taking place across the city and include indoor and outdoor games, 

sports activities, arts and crafts and much more. If you think your child is eligible and you haven’t 

received your BIOB code please contact the school via enquires@corecity.academy. On receipt of 

your code visit www.bringitonbrum.co.uk to book your place. 

 

Living in the second largest city in the UK can bring many challenges for young people and it goes 

without saying that we want your children to be safe during the school holidays. To keep your 

children safe we have a variety of partnerships including West Midlands Police (WMP). It has been 

brought to our attention that a number of children and young people across the city have been 

stopped and searched. This is for your child’s safety and that of the community.  

 

If you want to know more or have any questions about stop and search please 

contact enquiries@corecity.academy and we will arrange for our School Intervention and 

Prevention Officers (SIPO) to contact you. 

 

The safety and welfare of the school community at City Academy is paramount and we are committed 

to protecting all students from harm. All staff are trained in Child Protection procedures, and we have 

a number of Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL’s). As parents, carers, and members of the 

school community it is important that you are aware of hot topics and issues that are encountered 

every day by children and young people in Birmingham. 

 

You will be receiving a summer letter from the West Midlands Police which contains important 

information about how to keep children, young people and families safe over the 6-week holiday 

period. In addition to this I would like to signpost local and national services that you will be able to 

access for support. 
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Mental Health: 

Forward Thinking Birmingham- Pause hubs | Forward Thinking Birmingham 

Kooth- Home - Kooth 

  

Food Banks: 

The Trussell Trust- Find a Food Bank - The Trussell Trust 

  

General Support and Resources: 

Childline- Childline | Childline 

NSPCC- NSPCC | The UK children's charity | NSPCC 

 

We will begin the new school year on Tuesday 2nd September 2025. Arrival times will be as below:  

• Year 7 – 8.30am  

• Year 8 – 10.15am  

• Year 9 – 10.15am  

• Year 10 – 9.45am  

• Year 11 – 8.30am 

All that remains is to wish you and your family an enjoyable summer break; my team and I look 

forward to seeing you in September. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs Rebecca Bakewell 

Headteacher  

https://forwardthinkingbirmingham.nhs.uk/pause
https://www.kooth.com/
https://www.trusselltrust.org/get-help/find-a-foodbank/
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/

